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better able we are to have the best minutes ever! I apologize for the late minutes this month. We appreciate your 
understanding.  
 
Thank you for letting us serve. 
In Loving Service, 
Your Secretary Team- 
Valerie S. and Brittany P. 
Secretary/Alt Secretary   
areasecretary@bascna.org 
 
Board of Directors Meeting 
No Report Submitted 
 
Ad Hoc 
No ad hoc reports at this time 
 
RCM I & RCM II Report 
 RCM Report 
                       (January 2018) 

1.     Open RSC Positions 
    Current 

     
          September 
     Corrections Resource  Coordinator 
         PR Resource Coordinator 
         FRC board 
                              HRP member 

2.     FRC Positions 
·       Merchandise 

                                              i. Brooke L 
                                             ii. Joe D 

·       Programming/serenity keepers  
                                              i. Anthony N 
                                             ii.  
                           III. Kristine K 

·       Entertainment 
                                              i. Ramon  
                                             ii.      

·       Marathon  
     i.Sandy H 
    ii. Mike H 
·       Registration 

                                              i. Luke B 
                                             ii. Marianne B 

·       hospitality/Greeter/  
                                              i. Lauren F 
                                             ii. Ginger C 

3.     Workgroups (reimbursed $0.27/mi) 
·       Updates 

                                              i.    South Easten Zonal Forum(SEZF bmlt) 
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                                             ii.     Corrections – (active )if interested to go (Behindthewalls.us)need support 
                                            iii.     Website/ IT Revamp-        
                                                                         (active)  
                                            iv.     Retrieve lost fellowship development  
                                                                            
                                             v.     HRP guidelines –(active) 
                   
                                 
                   
 
                   Old Business-  
 
Maker: Treasurer Team 
Proposal: To reimburse the last two invoices paid by the regional service(rsc) office for the Archivist covering 
the last weeks of service and the employee taxes withheld. 
 
Intent: to provide financial accountability to this project. 
 
Financial impact: $2,609.40 
 
Spiritual impact: Utilizing the 11 concept that our finances will be  managed responsibility. 
 
Outcome:passed 
 

        Elections- 
IT Resource Alternate Coordinator- Ezra K 
RSO/RSC- Chris A, Bridgette  
Jail Coordinator-  

 
Please don't forget if any Bay area member is interested in going to the Florida Symposium, please get in 
contact with myself or Sara S to book rooms. 
 
  If any Bay Area member is interested in free NA lit, for example like the just for today daily meditation via 
email all you have to do is go to www.na.org/subscribe        
 
Attn: Any bay area member that is interested in staying at the Florida Symposium please get in contact with 
Chris D or Sara S. The symposium is being held March 21-24 at the Sheraton, Tampa, Brandon 10221 Princess 
Palm Ave., Tampa Fl. 
 
Everyone that was elected for FRCNA support positions that they made a commitment.  Many people did not 
attend in Dec. Next one is Feb 1st Sunday at 10 am 
 
Although FRCNA will still provide registrations for newcomers at no cost (30 days or less), all others must pay 
full price, without payment the only option will be marathon meetings and local Orlando meeting list 
 

If any GSR is interested in any regional event, or would like the access to regional minutes they can find them 
at www.naflorida.org  
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I.L.S.  
RCM Team:  
Chris D.                 RCM I 
Sara S.                RCM 2     
 
FRC Report 
No report submitted  
 
Administrative 
With the Vice chair absent the admin meeting was facilitated by the ASC chair. I reported that the area 
5th/3rd bank accounts are all properly setup finally.  There were a few technical problems getting the 
activities account setup and changing over to the new officers. Discussion of better communication 
between admin and subcommittee chairpersons. I did not follow up on meetings that have not been 
attending area. I will make a better attempt in the coming month. Thank you for the opportunity to serve. 
Drew F 
 
Activities 
Activities Report: 
Thank you to everyone who attended our Annual New Year’s Eve event, we sold 156 tickets and 
had about 180 in attendance. We spent a total of $4204.44 to put this event on, $2343.49 of this 
amount came from our tickets sales, $1860.95 was used from our budget, after the event $2249.92 was 
transferred back our fund which is $388.97 above what was used out of our fund. 
 
On January 25 th there is an outside event scheduled to for the fire up the principles meeting 
here at Terra Nova starting at 8:30, there will addicts from several different areas. After this meeting 
activities will be hosting a pizza game night in this room from 9:30-12 and will be selling pizza at $1 a 
slice. Unfortunately, we did not time to create a flyer for this event so please let your Home Groups 
know. 
 
We are in full swing of planning our annual Unity Day, it will be held on April 13 th at the same 
location as last year Northwest Presbyterian Church, and the theme will be Luau across the Bay. We will 
be selling T-shirts for this event and should have them in the next month or so. 
 
Check Requests: 
$84.95 U-Haul Storage 
$30 meeting space Terra Nova 
$100 to Terra Nova for Game Night Venue 
$500 to be transferred into bank account for the Pizza Game night 
$800 to be transferred into Bank account for Unity Day T-Shirts 
 
Alisha, Brad and Team 
 
Helpline 
Good Morning BASCNA, 
The Helpline subcommittee met Sunday January 6 th at 9:00 am. We received 71 helpline calls 
between December 10th (12/10/2018) and January 9th (01/09/2019). That is down 3 calls from 
last month. We have all our shifts covered. However, we have individuals covering multiple 
shifts so we could use some help. Please let your homegroup know that this is a portable 
commitment (meaning you can be of service wherever you happen to be), and that we have the 
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shortest subcommittee meeting in the area. 
Our next subcommittee meeting will be held on Sunday, February 3 rd at 9:00 a.m. at Terra Nova. 
Thank you for allowing us to be of service, 
Hailey B. and Amber N. 
The Helpline Team 
 
Hospitals & Institutions  
All is well 
 
Literature Distributor 
All is well 
Ryan C. & Alice H. 
 
Newsletter Report 

March/April Newsletter Subcommittee Report 
• We met on January9th, 23rd, and February 13th, to produce the March/April issue of the Bay Area 

Newsletter.   
• We are in need of articles, upcoming events, and clean dates for the March/April issue.   
• All submissions must be submitted by February 10th. 
• The Newsletter Subcommittee meets every 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month at Terra Nova 

(Not affiliated), at 7:00 pm. 
• If anyone is interested in participating in the subcommittee or would like to contribute to the 

newsletter, please see the Chair, Janet D.  
• All is well in the subcommittee.  

 
BASCNA Inc. 
No issues to report. All is well. 
DrewF 
 
Policy 
All is well! 
 
Rick S. & Joe D. 
Policy  
 
Public Relations 
Hello Family Jan, 12-2019 
 
We meet at 10,am Saturday morning and had a great meeting . 
We discussed the Book Drive. Happing on February 16 th at Taylor Park shelter 4 at 10:am followed by 
a meeting at 2:pm there will be Hamburgers and Hot dogs whit two great speakers we would like to 
challenge all groups to Donate a book of your choice as long as it is (Narcotics Anonymous Literature) 
We are also starting an Outreach Group and hope it goes well with the support of its members at large. 
We will be working on our Poster hanging Day looking at May or June. 
We have asked some Bus Benches to be moved around. There were some that are in need repair that 
we found to be damaged and they are working on it. 






